
Anne Lawrence 1997 Washington State investigation

Summary

Sexologist Anne Lawrence's 1997 resignation as an anesthesiologist was
connected with Lawrence's professed erotic interest in ritualized genital
modification. The State of Washington Department of Health has a 58-page file
on the incident, as Case No: 97-05-0042MD.

Background

According to self-reports, Anne Lawrence's erotic interest surrounding medically-
constructed vaginas and genital modification drove Dr. Lawrence to undergo
genital modification in 1996. Dr. Lawrence’s inability to be accepted as a female
by coworkers and patients culminated in a forced resignation in 1997, after a
March 31 incident where Dr. Lawrence examined an unconscious Ethiopian
patient’s vagina for signs of genital modification. The record shows that Dr.
Lawrence refused to believe a peer who told Lawrence several times that the
Ethiopian patient did not have ritualized genital modification. Dr. Lawrence then
examined the unconscious patient personally after the gynecologist left the room.

Though the case was closed in November without any disciplinary action taken,
by Dr. Lawrence’s own admission and eyewitness reports, the incident that
prompted the investigation did occur. Following the incident, Dr. Lawrence
became a sexologist specializing in “paraphilic” body modification. Given
Lawrence’s extensive subsequent writings on genital modification as a type of
erotic interest, it appears that Lawrence’s allegedly “scientific” papers are in fact
an exercise in identity politics, an attempt to appropriate the term “transsexual”
for people like Lawrence in order to make their erotic interests appear more
socially acceptable. Prior to Lawrence’s efforts, such people were usually
classified in clinical literature as non-transsexual or pseudotranssexual, and less
formally as pretenders or wannabes.

Notes on documentation

These scans are the best available copy from Washington State's Health
Professions Quality Assurance Commission and are in approximate
chronological order. Areas in white appear to be emendations made in the
dossier at the request of Anne Lawrence and/or Dr. Lawrence's lawyers.
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